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OROVILLE HIGH SCHOOL
DECEMBER NEWSLETTER 2024
Message From the Principal

Dear OHS Families,

As the semester comes to a close, | want to celebrate the hard work and growth our students have
shown. Thank you for your continued support in helping them succeed. A special thank you to our
incredible staff for their dedication and care in guiding and inspiring our students each day. Their
efforts truly make a difference.

Final exams are scheduled for December 18 and 19. As finals week approaches, we encourage
students to stay focused, use their resources, and finish the semester strong. Please remind your
students to check in with their teachers, review their grades, and take advantage of any extra help
available. We are here to support them every step of the way.

We're excited for the opportunities next semester will bring and look forward to welcoming
everyone back after the break. Wishing you a joyful holiday season!

Warm Regards,
Kristen Wiedenman
Principal, OHS




Tiger of the Month
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Tiger of the Month
OHS Student of the Month
Program
Oroville High School celebrates individual achievement by sustaining
a culture of learning that not only values academic success, but
promotes success in and out of the classroom. Recognition of

students for this program is designed so that any student in all
classes, regardless of academic ability, can achieve an award.

Congratulations to December’s Tiger of the month recipients:

CTE Conner Xiong-Ch
English Jose Villa-Ulm

Math Franky Xiong

PE Dominic Torres

Science Julio Arellano-Rodriguez
Social Science Justine Besseghini
Special Recognition Luke Saetem

VAPA Tatyana Saephanh
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INCENTIVE WINNERS

Our November winners are:

Bluetooth speaker- Leland Strohlein ticket by Ms. Elise
$50 Visa card - Genevieve Lee ticket by Christina
$50 Taco Bell- Jae Pilley ticket by Jordan Lagrone

Congratulations TIGERS!



https://drive.google.com/file/d/1g72OcAPu9Gs-nIeGUZe03WyV92GyY7iF/view?usp=sharing

LPO Alliance Band Winter
Concert 12/6/24

Join us for our LPO Alliance
Band Winter Concert on Friday,
December 6th, 2024. The
concert starts at 6pm, with a
dessert bar at 5:30pm. This
concert will be held at OroNaz
Church, 2238 Monte Vista Ave.,
Oroville, CA 95966.

All ticket purchases help fund
the LPO Alliance Band so that
we are able to reach our goals
for the year! Thank you for your
contribution, and enjoy the
show!

School News
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LPO Band Egg Roll
Fundraiser

Support LPO Band and their trip
to perform in Disneyland.
December 9th. 2024, 4:30-7pm,
Las Plumas High School
Parking Lot

$20 per dozen eggrolls! Pork or
Veggie available.

They will be hot and ready at
pick-up. Pre-order yours before
midnight on Dec. 6th! Any extra
will be available for sale on
Dec. 9th.

‘LPO Band”

LPO Band Pancake
Breakfast

Join us for a pancake
breakfast fundraiser on
Saturday, Dec. 14th, 8am-10am
to support LPO Band's trip to
Disneyland! Breakfast is $8 per
person, and takes place in the
Las Plumas High School
cafeteria.

OUHSD Student Clubs Presents
A Night of Cultural Celebration. OHSA is teaming up with LP to host

cultural dinners throughout the year. Here is a list of dates to put on

your calendar.

OUHSD STUDENT CLUBS PRESENT

Join us in celebrating the diverse communities
that make up the Oroville Union High School District

Native American Celebration Dinner
November 21st at 5:30PM Las Plumas High School
Black History Month Celebration Dinner
February 27th at 5:30PM Oroville High School
Asian American and Pacific Islander Celebration Dinner
May 20th at 5:30PM Oroville High School



https://drive.google.com/file/d/1xd5UeEFER86i92SQcgGmFGoRQ2ycYC2B/view?usp=sharing

Wellness Center Grand Opening

The OHS Student Support team is proud to announce the opening of the Wellness Center. There
was a grand opening and ribbon cutting ceremony at lunch on Tuesday, November 12. The
Wellness Center will be available to students who need support throughout the school day. It is
also home to the OHS Food Pantry and Clothing Closet.

Coat Drive: The OHS Student Support Team will be accepting new or gently used coats for our
clothing closet. Please drop off donations any time before Winter Break in the donation box in the
Attendance foyer. Umbrellas also accepted.

3rd Annual Self-Care Event : The OHS Student Support Team will be hosting the 3rd Annual Self-
Care for Students event at lunch on Monday, December 16th. This event invites community
agencies on campus to talk to our students about the importance of self-care as they head into
finals week and our winter break.

SEL Wednesdays

This year we will have Social Emotional Learning (SEL) Days every
Wednesday during Advisory, between 1st and 2nd period. You can
find that schedule and lessons on the links below. ’

SEL Lessons and Schedule
Username: orovillehs
password: character2022



https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/17a0j2473b7xStSCAzHcv9kv3Z2q0otmmC39xlH3xUak/edit?usp=sharing

OUHSD has contracted with Daybreak Health to provide mental
health counseling services to our students. Counseling services are
free of charge and take place via telehealth.

We are excited that the direct referral form is ready for use! This r

form allows students and parents to submit a referral to Daybreak y i

directly. This can be an especially helpful access point for students d A\

that feel more comfortable raising their hand for support in this Daybreak Health

way, as well as for parents who are seeing needs from their child at
home that aren't necessarily showing at school.

Direct Referral Form

Teletherapy

Food Giveaway

Oroville High School

Oroville High School Food Giveaway- Swing by after school on the +j E'OOD ¢‘=
e ‘:__ e

following dates and grab some food. OHS is handing out food on i
Linden (behind the school) while supplies last. GIVEAWAY
: | ETLE
—

2) 3:30PM-4:00PM

For Moralnformation:  {530) 5382320 (Faith McFadden)  {mecfadden@ochsd.nat

Attendance

Attendance Matters
Good attendance benefits your child’s education. Please call our attendance staff at extension
3310 or 3311 whenever your child is absent. Please provide the following information:

e Child's Name
¢ Date of the Absence and the Reason
¢ You can also email us at mdelatorre@ouhsd.net or smedina@ouhsd.net
¢ Only persons listed in Aeries can excuse an absence.
It is important for parents/guardian to excuse their students' full day absences. Please contact the

attendance office within 72 hours to get them excused. Individual period absences need to be
cleared between the student and their teacher.

Attendance Policy

Students not feeling well while at school are to let the teacher know so they can be sent to the
attendance office where the nurse can check them or the we will contact the parent/guardian to



https://daybreakhealth.orcallisto.com/api/mailings/click/5~VsoYAdPGq5z1seE4HzDkK29ZfoSxC35eoKi1PwSCDWk96cEqtWtCykW7pMvBBZ2uJQJjunmgJhNjQYdAizkkeoxgfA9yndUf6ivcQ3hsLvzJsEnGChF2edyDuJMpne4XDPHs1Z5DqoFfzrc25bwXpgZP7HyH164Qb4jiMCDA6pjhEtNUSzamLe9HA3VRpuzPjaYnnmDMogbpBnLNHnzajnCweMdEGBEkfNsQtFqP3WnnpEx
https://daybreakhealth.orcallisto.com/api/mailings/click/5~VsoYAdPGq5z1seE4HzDkK29ZfoSxC35eoKi1PwSCDWk96cEqtWtCykW7pMvBBZ2uJQJjunmgJhNjQYdAizkkeoxgfA9yndUf6ivcQ3hsLvzJsEnGChF2edyDuJMpne4XDPHs1Z5DqoFfzrc25bwXpgZP7HyH164Qb4jiMCDA6pjhEtNUSzamLe9HA3VRpuzPjaYnnmDMogbpBnLNHnzajnCweMdEGBEkfNsQtFqP3WnnpEx
https://daybreakhealth.orcallisto.com/api/mailings/click/5~VsoYAdPGq5z1seE4HzDkK29ZfoSxC35eoKi1PwSCDWk96cEqtWtCykW7pMvBBZ2uJQJjunmgJhNjQYdAizkkeoxgfA9yndUf6ivcQ3hsLvzJsEnGChF2edyDuJMpne4XDPHs1Z5DqoFfzrc25bwXpgZP7HyH164Qb4jiMCDA6pjhEtNUSzamLe9HA3VRpuzPjaYnnmDMogbpBnLNHnzajnCweMdEGBEkfNsQtFqP3WnnpEx
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1o9p2Tt_CAeZ7JMFPN0axCoMXBFdwRLKAwQFKYRgCXKY/edit#slide=id.g2eb122df331_0_751
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1KADqW8Xi9MlwLfNkNz2Zk4S2nhBiAjt_/view?usp=sharing
mailto:mdelatorre@ouhsd.net
mailto:smedina@ouhsd.net
https://ohs.ouhsd.org/school-info/attendance

come pick them up. To avoid texting in class, we will not send passes for sick students.

Student Store

Hot off the Press!!! Our Student Store has a new design. Come in and check it out our new T-shirts
and hoodies. We also have restocked our standard designs... hoodies, tees, long sleeves,
Christmas ornaments and much more!

Have you ordered your yearbook yet? If not, stop by the store and put a down payment on one
before the price goes up!

Attention Seniors! If you haven't ordered your cap, gown, tassel unit yet - it's never too early to start
getting ready. Click on the link below.

Cap and Gown

Work Permits Medications Registration
If you would like to obtain a If your student needs to take ENROLLMENTS FOR
Work Permit, the following medication during the school STUDENTS NEW TO OROVILLE



https://www.jostens.com/apps/store/productBrowse/1005931/OROVILLE-HIGH-SCHOOL/Graduation/2455090309/CATALOG_REPOSITORY/REGALIA/
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steps will need to be
completed:
1. Print out and complete both
of the following forms:
e Work Permit Certificate
CDE B1-1
e QUHSD Work Permit
Information

Forms can also be picked up in
the Counseling office.

Office Hours 8:00 - 3:00

2. Once forms are completely
filled out by student, parents
and the employer, they can be
brought into the office. After
forms have been received,
grades and attendance will be
checked in Aeries. If you have
met the requirements, a work
permit will be issued. This
work permit will only be valid
for the employer that is listed.
If you have multiple jobs, you
will need one for each job.

day, a doctor’s signed
authorization form must be
kept on file in the attendance
office. Over the counter
medications, such as Tylenol
or Excedrin, are not allowed on
campus, and must be left in the
office with doctor permission
only. Anyone with unauthorized
medications is in violation of
the district drug policy and may
face disciplinary action. Please
take any necessary
medications to the Attendance
Office and pick up a
Medication Authorization form
as soon as possible.

HIGH
**Excluding 9th graders coming
from our local feeder schools

already in our database. If your
student is new to Oroville High,
or the Oroville Union High
School District, please contact
Michela Monnot in the
counseling office. Email:
ohsregistrar@ouhsd.net or call
530-538-2320, ext. #3309.
NEED ASSISTANCE WITH THE
ON-LINE REGISTRATION/DATA
CONFIRMATION
If you are a parent of a student
already enrolled with Oroville
High, (including 9th graders

coming from our local feeder
schools), and you need help
with the annual data
confirmation please give us a
call at 530/538-2320, ext. 3309.

Tutoring

Check in with these teachers for extra help before and after school.
Students can also go to any teacher before school for consultation

Around Campus

from 8:00 to 8:24 on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday.

Academics

Counselors

Students can sign up to see their counselor in the counseling office. Make an appointment to see
your counslor to organize your academic schedule, for personal and social issues on campus and
for planning for college or career path after your high school education.



https://lphs.ouhsd.org/fs/resource-manager/view/7be266d0-0d67-4628-8e13-a672f35dfe6f
https://lphs.ouhsd.org/fs/resource-manager/view/7be266d0-0d67-4628-8e13-a672f35dfe6f
https://lphs.ouhsd.org/fs/resource-manager/view/bb72ae28-5aa1-4190-a4c8-0030c7141d14
https://lphs.ouhsd.org/fs/resource-manager/view/bb72ae28-5aa1-4190-a4c8-0030c7141d14
mailto:ohsregistrar@ouhsd.net
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1tdQ7WqgAX8wUVP5WFk6XW9dM_Z29Na2A/view?usp=sharing
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Counselor assignments by students last name are below:
Jennifer Locati: A-Ha
Patty Bauer: Hi-R
Jessica Hewitt: S-Z

College and Career

College and Career Career and College Advisor, Linda Richter, will be available to meet with
students about what they need for after high school. Students can sign up for appointments by
filling out this Google form.

College and Career Pop-Up- Ms. Richter will be holding a pop-up session every other Thursday at
lunch starting September 5th in L3 (computer lab). Ms. Richter will be there to answer any
questions you may have about after high school plans. She will help students walk through how to
build a resume, answer questions about a career you have in mind, or answer questions about your
academic progress for a college you want to pursue.

Scholarships
Important Dates:

e FAFSA opens Oct. 1st 2024 until June 30th 2025
o CDAA (California Dream Act Application opens Oct 1st 2024 until March 2nd 2025

Reg 2 Go

SENIORS: If you would like to go to Butte College, you can enroll as a “Reg 2 Go” Member or you
can enroll at Butte College without being a member. Membership in “Reg 2 Go” gives you
registration priority and a seat on the OHS bus to visit Butte College on 4/10/25. Oroville HS will be
hosting the following registration activities, as part of the Butte College Reg 2 Go Program. The
first 50 students to complete the Butte College Application and submit their confirmation number
to the OHS Counseling Office will become “Reg 2 Go” members.

November 7, 2024 Butte College Application Workshop

Open to all Seniors. This workshop will occur during periods 1 - 6 in all Govt/Econ classes.

Seniors will open their chrome books and complete their applications to Butte or to any other
college that they want to pursue. Staff members will be present to help answer questions as they
arise. Bring your Personal Email Address, Social Security Number and chrome book! (Be one of the
first 50 Seniors to submit your confirmation number to the OHS Counseling office and earn R2G
membership!)

Independent Study Seniors: Choose a class period to join and then sign up by emailing your choice
to pbauer@ouhsd.net



https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc5ryjHZtBiZLAyuZKfthhBFtJsvW_V5x4b5uvUx-2QI_idcw/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc5ryjHZtBiZLAyuZKfthhBFtJsvW_V5x4b5uvUx-2QI_idcw/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc5ryjHZtBiZLAyuZKfthhBFtJsvW_V5x4b5uvUx-2QI_idcw/viewform
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1jYyTwhKQ9hGUwYkQhOgRHi3ZoPv6fuFA5zAX0TcNSh4/edit?tab=t.0
mailto:pbauer@ouhsd.net

Athletics

Tiger Pride

Visit our website where you can see all of the schedules and keep up to date with what's going on.
Don't want the hassle of making sure you have cash or spend your time standing in line? You can
purchase your tickets online before you get to the game.

Can't make it to the game? We have you covered. Check out the live stream... all from our website.
Check it out and cheer on the Tigers. #TIGERPRIDE

Athletic Website

Athletic Boosters

Attention OHS parents & guardians.

Will your child be playing a sport this school year? Are you looking for a way to get involved? The
OHS Athletic Boosters is a non-profit organization here to help support our students' sports with
fundraising opportunities. If you have any questions or would like to join us, please come to an
Athletic Boosters meeting on the 2nd Monday of the month at 6:30 in the OHS library.

Upcoming Events

12.18-19 Mid Term Finals
12.19 End of Semester (81 days)
12.23-1.3 Winter Recess (no school)

CHRISTINA OLSON

CHRISTINA is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters



https://www.orovilleathletics.net/

